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Hello Lions,    
 
WOW, this is my first article as your Governor.  I hope I can serve the  
district well.  I am looking forward to coming to you club and activities.   
Please start letting me know when you want your governor visit.  There  
are several things I would like to do this year.  The District blood drive is one.  You will be 
hearing a lot about that. 
 
I hope by this time I have moved into my new home.  There has been so many changes in 
my life the past year.   I hope and pray that each of you understand and when I act little off at 
times you don't take it personnel.  I know once I get settled I will get back together.   
 
My new address is 1206 E. Main Street, Petersburg, Indiana 47567 
My new Phone is 812-582-3367 
My new email is treamcc@gmail.com 
 
I hope to see most of you at our District 25-E Banner Night planned for Saturday, July 16 at 
the Glezen Revival Center, 245 S Glezen Center Street, Petersburg, Indiana (just south of 
Petersburg on Hwy 57).  Details have been sent to all club officers, Region and Zone chairs 
and those Lions that have an email address attached with their Lion’s membership in Lions 
Club International (LCI).  In addition, you can also visit our website at www.lions25e.org to 
find out more information. 
 
Again looking forward to hearing from you. 
 
District Governor 
Trea  McCandless  

Upcoming Events: 
 

 

 July 9: Region & 
Zone Chair Training 
(Jasper) 

 

 July 16: 25E Banner 
Night (Petersburg) 

 

 Aug 2-6: Oakland 
City Corn Festival 

 

 Aug 13: 25-E 1st 
Cabinet Meeting 
(Bedford) 

 

 Aug 27: Pigs in the 
Park (Seymour) 

 

See more details at our 
Website under Calendar 
 

www.lions25e.org 
 

Upcoming  

Official Visits: 
                                                               

 July 11: Bedford Eve 
 

 July 26: Evansville 
Eastside (Install of 
New Officers) 

 

 Aug 2: Oakland City 
 

 Aug 6: Francisco 
 

 Aug 16: French Lick-
West Baden 
 

 Aug 24: Indian Creek 
 

See more details at our 
Website under Calendar 

 

www.lions25e.org 

Governor’s Corner  

 

Invite a U.S. Veteran to Join Your Club 
 
Did you know that since the Involve a U.S. Veteran pilot program began in 2013, over 90% of 
veterans who joined a Lions Club are still involved with their club?  Show your support by inviting 
veterans to participate in your club activities, such as your next club meeting or next service project.  
 

The Involve a U.S. Veteran program waives the charter or entrance fee for any qualifying veteran 
who joins a new or existing Lions club. Eligible veterans include retired U.S. military personnel or 
honorably-discharged members of the Air Force, Army, Coast Guard Services, Marines, National 
Guard, Navy or Reserves. Those currently serving in the National Guard or Reserves are also 
eligible. This special pilot program is offered only in the United States.  
 

Visit the Involve a U.S. Veteran Web page to learn more about this special program. You can 
download a fact sheet, promotional flyer, certification form and a sample press release to help 
promote your Lions club. 

mailto:treamcc@gmail.com
http://www.lions25e.org/
http://www.lions25e.org/
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183749315&sid=74329471&m=9990086&u=LIONSPROD&j=27550699&s=http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/membership-and-new-clubs/invite-members/us-veteran-program.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5804%20Involve%20a%20Veteran%20May%20EN
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Greeting Lions, 
Welcome to the first newsletter for the Lions year 2016-17.  We  
finished DG Glen’s year with a loss of 54 Lions, so DG Trea is  
starting her year with 1544 members.  A loss of 54 members  
sounds really bad, and it is.  That is a roughly a loss of 3.5% for  
the year, but that is an improvement over the last two years. 
 
Has your club gotten into a rut or just looking to try a different project?  I would 
suggest you check out the Lions Clubs website’s member center (link: 
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/index.php) for some possible ideas.  This 
link has suggestions projects is different areas likes Sight, Children and Youth, 
Literacy, Environment, Diabetes, Hearing, Community Outreach, Global Outreach, 
and Disaster Relief. 
 
The past couple of years, the region chairs have had a hard time getting interest in 
members to attend the region meetings.  Is this because members don’t want to 
attend another meeting or because the meetings don’t have a specific purpose, or 
some other reason?  We don’t know, but we are going to try to make sure these 
meetings have a purpose and something for everyone.  The district leadership is 
suggesting that the region and zone chairs try adapting a region or zone project as a 
way to boost participation in our region and zone meetings. 
 
I don’t want to steal DG Trea’s thunder, but I do want to touch on it.  DG Trea has a 
Blood Drive dedicated to Buster’s memory this coming year and this is a project we 
are wanting to be geared as a Region project.  DG Trea will be providing more 
information on this. 
 
Last year as I visited clubs, I noted the need for orientation/reorientation of our club 
members.  I was surprised to learn a lot of members didn’t know much about our 
State Projects, committees and the other things Lions do throughout our nation and 
world.  Because of this, we are considering having orientation/reorientation sessions 
at the region and zone meetings.  Hopefully these reorientation sessions will help ‘re-
spark’ interest in Lions.  
  
We recently completed our three officer training sessions and had decent attendance 
at each.  In an attempt to reach even more officers, CS PCC Jeff Schafer has been 
hosting a series of Go-To-Meeting (GTM) trainings for those who either missed those 
sessions or would like a refresher.  Please feel free to contact CS PCC Jeff to 
schedule an upcoming training session via GTM. 
 
I would like to thank everyone who attended the District Picnic/Cabinet meeting at 
Fayetteville Community Lions on June 25th.  I know Erica and I had a great time.  I 
would like to thank the Fayetteville Community Lions for hosting.  I really enjoyed 
seeing their baseball field and the restored barn.   
 
Please don’t forget to attend DG Trea’s Banner Night on July 16 (information is in 
this newsletter) and the first cabinet meeting in Bedford on August 13 (details to be 
released soon). 
 
Thanks, 
1st VDG Keith Thomas 
 

1st Vice DG Corner 

 District Team 
 

District Governor: 
Trea McCandless 
1206 E Main St. 
Petersburg, IN 47567 
C: 812.582.3367 
treamcc@gmail.com 
 

1st Vice District Governor: 
Keith Thomas 
400 12th Street 
Petersburg, IN 47567 
H: (812) 354-6725 
C: (812) 354-4637 
kthomas@threeidesign.com 
 

2nd Vice District Governor: 
Ron Edward 
419 Northwood Dr. 
Bedford, IN 47421 
812.275.3139 
Jzwn7h@scglobal.net 
 
Cabinet Secretary-
Newsletter: 
IPCC Jeff Schafer 
432 N Deer Lake Dr. 
Bloomfield, IN 47424 
C: 812.325.3130 
jeff.schafer1@comcast.net 
 

Cabinet Treasurer 
Richard Kaiser 
1510 Red Leaf Dr. 
Evansville, IN 47712 
H: 812.204.2518 
Rjkaiser1510@yahoo.com 
 

Global Membership Chair: 
PDG Dr. Herb Stevens 
H: 812.723.2150 
Herbsteverns@hotmail.com 
 
Global Leadership Chair: 
PDG Mark Clark 
H: 812.620.1082 
m.d.clark106@gmail.com 
 

LCIF Chairpersons: 
2VDG Ron Edward 
812.275.3139 
Jzwn7h@scglobal.net 
 
 
  
 

Indiana Lions 
www.Facebook.com/IndianaLions 

http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/index.php
mailto:treamcc@gmail.com
mailto:kthomas@threeidesign.com
mailto:Jzwn7h@scglobal.net
mailto:Rjkaiser1510@yahoo.com
mailto:Rjkaiser1510@yahoo.com
mailto:Herbsteverns@hotmail.com
mailto:m.d.clark106@gmail.com
mailto:Jzwn7h@scglobal.net
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.lauderparentcouncil.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2012/12/facebookIcon.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.lauderparentcouncil.org.uk/minutes/&h=237&w=512&tbnid=Wo0YPzWqkC3mNM:&zoom=1&docid=N-wTquDj1n4T2M&ei=8ec1VLroEcGayATYpYCYDg&tbm=isch&ved=0CFIQMygVMBU&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=1337&page=2&start=11&ndsp=23
http://www.facebook.com/IndianaLions
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Send Newslet ter  
Art ic les and 

Pictures (wi th 
captions) by the end 

of  each month to:  
 

Newsletter Editor: 
CS IPCC Jeff Schafer 
432 N. Deer Lake Dr. 
Bloomfield, IN 47424 
Jeff.schafer1@comcast.net 
 
Preferred format for 
articles is .pdf and for pics 
is .jpg. 

We’re on the Web at: 

www.lions25e.org 

  

Club Member Sponsor 

Boonville Doug Hogan Dr. David Hyndman 

Evansville Eastside Michael Holaday PDG Eric Ahlbrand 

 Ron Kroeger Bill Schulz 

 Martha Murphy Ceal Schulz 

Fayetteville Community Trent Bailey Duane Terry 

Mitchell Bruce Whiting Anna Whiting 

Salem Chanene Clark PDG Mark Clark 

I first joined the Bedford Lions Club in June 1984.  As a new  
member I was involved in club fundraisers and service  
activities the club was involved in.  I had the opportunity to  
serve as club treasurer for three years, then I was elected club 
 President.  Also I served as Zone chair, Cabinet Secretary/Treasurer then Region 
chair.  In June, 2013 I rejoined the Bedford Club, served as President for the second 
time in the club (2014-2015).  Currently I serve as a Region 2 Chair and Co-Chair for 
LCIF.  My wife, Jo Hannah joined the Bedford Club in 2013 also as a new Lion.   
 
My professional background is primarily in Engineering.  Holding a license to practice 
privately in Indiana I worked in the automotive industry and glass industry.  I retired 
from General Motors in May, 2006.  During that time I supervised teams in both 
engineering and maintenance for construction.  My responsibilities for the last five 
years were managerial.   
 
On a personal level Jo Hannah and I have two children; one of each type.  Our 
daughter, Hannah is married to a Chief Master Sergeant in the Air Force and they 
have two daughters.  Our son is married to a teacher and they have two children; 
one of each type.   
 
Finally, I look forward to serving the Lions of District 25-E as their 2nd Vice District 
Governor through the new Lion Year! 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
2nd VDG Ron Edwards 

2nd Vice DG Corner 

Lions Worldwide 

Week of Service for Youth in August 
This August 8 –14, join incoming International President Chancellor Bob Corlew and 

Lions around the world for a special Worldwide Week of Service event dedicated to 

engaging youth in our communities. From organizing a new Leo Club to inviting youth 

to serve alongside you, there are countless ways to join the Worldwide Week of 

Service for Youth. To learn more about how your club can serve, visit Lions100.org 

and start planning your service project today!  

 

Fallen Lions in June: None 

 

New Members Reported in June – Welcome! 

 

mailto:Jeff.schafer1@comcast.net
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183749315&sid=98036714&m=13033929&u=LIONSPROD&j=34050891&s=http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/programs/centennial-service-challenge/worldwide-week-of-service-youth.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20June%20Newswire%20EN


 

 

Southwest Indiana Lions Serving 22 Counties and 65 Clubs! 

 www.lions25e.org  

 

 

  1st Vice DG Elect’s Corner: 

 

 

Dear District Governor,  
   

For the past year, I have had the privilege of leading hard-working district governors like you. We set out to 
achieve ambitious district and Centennial goals, and we accomplished so much this year by working hand-
in-hand with clubs and Lion leaders to promote dignity and harmony through service.  
   

Your dedication to our Centennial goals has helped make this year a tremendous success. Because of 
you, Lions have impacted the lives of nearly 90 million people during the Centennial Service 
Challenge. Your support has helped nearly 3,000 clubs connect with their communities by completing 
Legacy Projects. And thanks to your encouragement, nearly 10,000 Lions have qualified for the 
Centennial Membership Awards, with thousands more on the way.  
   

I challenged you to strengthen your district by inviting new members and chartering new clubs, and you 
responded. In your year as district governor, we welcomed nearly 175,000 new Lions and chartered 
1,150 new clubs, expanding our service impact and strengthening communities in the process. I look 
forward to recognizing those high-performing district governors at the conclusion of the Lions Dignity 
Award program.  
   

Without your efforts, and those of Lions everywhere, none of this would have been possible. But there's so 
much left to do. As we continue our Centennial Celebration, I hope you'll keep working to strengthen our 
membership, increase our service impact and achieve our Centennial goals in your district.  
                                                                                                               
Sincerely,  
   

Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada  

Your International President (2015-2016)        

Message from our Outgoing International President: 

Prayer List: 

Our thoughts and prayers are with those Lions and their family members or friends around the world that are 
sick or in the hospital or at home, and all others whose losses were unknown to us at this time.  
 
Lions if you have prayer requests, please let me know so we can add you to the prayer list. Prayer and trust 
are powerful in our lives. 
 
DG Trea McCandles 
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Club Inception Age (Yrs) 

New Middletown 7/15/2004 12 

2016-17 International President 

2017 Party Train Gathers Steam 

Kathy Singleton recently emailed Lions Clubs International. When she was a first-grader in  
Springfield, Missouri, the Lions club bought her first pair of glasses. “I still remember the  
joy I felt when I was able to distinguish that trees had individual leaves. It excited my heart  
to learn to see the world in its infinite beauty,” she eloquently wrote us. “I pray y’all  
continue blessing many other kids like y’all did me.” 
 
Yes, Ms. Singleton, for the next 100 years, we will keep on helping children as well as adults as we have 
for the past century. In our Centennial year, we want to honor and remember the past as well as move 
our great Association forward. 
 
During our long history Lions not only reached out to individuals but also often impacted entire 
communities. After an earthquake and tsunami devastated Afognak, Alaska, in 1964, Lions built a new 
town for residents. Five years earlier in the tinder-dry cattle country of Texas, their town regularly 
threatened by prairie fires, Leakey Lions started a fire brigade including a fire truck. Long ago in 1925, 
alarmed by the inadequacy of schools, York Lions in Pennsylvania began a well-stocked circulating 
library. The pages of the LION from the last century are filled with tens of thousands of such examples 
of life-changing and often life-preserving service. 
 
Our Centennial service goal is to serve at least 100 million people by June 2018. We are on pace to 
shatter that goal. Please have your club “join the party.” Celebrate the Centennial in other ways, too, by 
inviting family and friends to serve with you and by planning a Legacy Project in your community. Find 
out how to participate at Lions100.org. 
 
I am honored to serve as your Centennial president. I hope you are just as thrilled to be a Lion at this 
special moment in our grand history. The service we do today will echo down the decades as we 
invariably strengthen our Association and leave Lions Clubs in better shape than ever for generations to 
come. 
 
Chancellor Bob Corlew 
Lions Clubs International President 
 

Club Anniversaries 

 

http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php
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Dear Lions,  
   
As I look back on this past year, I am overcome with gratitude. Serving as Chairperson of Lions Clubs 
International Foundation (LCIF) has given me so much to be thankful for, and I would like to take this 
opportunity to express that gratitude to each and every one of you.  
 
Thank you, Lions, for your creative and meaningful work this year. The sheer volume of grant 
applications you have submitted to LCIF proves that we are expanding our humanitarian reach. We 
are only able to do this because of your unending dedication to service.  
 
I would like to also thank our LCIF Board of Trustees, LCIF District and Multiple District Coordinators, 
district leaders and everyone who helped promote LCIF. You have done a great job raising awareness 
and increasing donations this year. Your work is vital to what we do.  
 
Thank you for your generous support of LCIF. The support LCIF is able to provide would not be 
possible without generous support from more than 80,000 individuals and 11, 000 clubs around the 
world.  Because of you, we are treating the people we serve with dignity and working together in the 
spirit of harmony, all in the name of humanity.  
 
Lastly, Joni and I want to thank the Lions of the world for your warm hospitality and your genuine 
friendship. You have welcomed us with open arms and shown us the true essence of Lionism.  
   
Thank you for allowing me to serve as your Chairperson. It has been a great honor to represent you 
and LCIF, the greatest foundation in the world!  
   
Together in Service,  
   
Joe Preston  
Chairperson, Lions Clubs International Foundation   

 
Walk the World with LCIF 

LCIF is proud to partner with Johnson & Johnson Vision Care 

Companies to provide Sight for Kids. Now, you can walk or run to raise 

money for Sight for Kids wherever you are in the world. Simply 

download the Charity Miles app on your smartphone, select "Sight for 

Kids," and take a walk! LCIF will receive a donation for every mile 

logged. Supporting this vital initiative has never been easier! Watch for 

updates over the next year to see how far Lions and our friends have 

walked to save sight. 

 

District 25-E LCIF Coordinator is 2VDG Ron Edwards, 812.275.3139 or email: jzwn7h@sbcglobal.net 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183749315&sid=98289466&m=13062268&u=LIONSPROD&j=34280676&s=http://www.lcif.org/EN/our-work/sight/sight-for-kids.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20LCIF%20Chairperson%20June%202016%20%2D%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183749315&sid=98289467&m=13062268&u=LIONSPROD&j=34280676&s=http://charitymiles.org/
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Dear Lions, 

 

For 100 years Lions have answered the call to serve those who need us most. We have  

made it our mission to reach out to the poor and underserved, to promote peace and  

understanding, and to bring help and hope to humanity. 

 

As we approach our Centennial in 2017, we have so much to celebrate. This once-in-a- 

lifetime event commemorates not just our association, but every Lion and club who has  

made a difference in the world. No matter where you are, there’s an opportunity for each and every 

Lion to join the celebration. 

 

This year, I encourage you to continue strengthening your communities by helping us achieve our 

Centennial Service Challenge goal of serving 100+ million people. I invite you to celebrate our Lions 

legacy by planning a Centennial Legacy Project in your community. And I’m asking you to take our 

clubs and association to new heights by chartering new clubs and inviting family, friends and 

neighbors to join us in service. 

 

As members of the world’s largest service club organization, we change lives. We serve because the 

world needs us now more than ever. And we can achieve so much more when we work together. I 

hope you’ll join me as we celebrate our storied history of service, look toward our second century of 

service and show the world that wherever there’s a need, there’s a Lion. 

Very truly yours, 

 

Chancellor Bob Corlew 
 

District 25-E Centennial Coordinator is PCC Jeff Schafer, 812.325.3130 or email: jeff.schafer1@comcast.net 
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Message from the 2017 Lions State Convention Committee 
 
I am so excited to announce that as we celebrate 100 years of Lionism, our State Convention will be held in Evansville, Indiana 
April 28-30, 2017.  There are lots of great events planned for this memorable weekend.   
There are events set up just for the children, tours and a hog roast on the LST, a breakfast honoring Dr. William Perry Woods with 
his family, and some great seminars. 
   
There are many Evansville attractions for those who want to extend their stay: the Museum, the Zoo, Angel Mounds, Tropicana, 
The Reitz Home Museum, Main Street and a myriad of great places to shop and eat.   
 
We are looking forward to the opportunities for you to connect with old friends, meet some new ones, learn something new and 
remember the reasons we all became lions as well as why we continue to help others in need. 
 
We will do our best to show you southern Indiana Hospitality and inspire you to show your communities that “Where there’s a 
need, there’s a Lion.” 
 
You are cordially invited to sign up and attend the 2017 State Convention. 
 
Erica Thomas 
2017 State Convention Co-Chair 

More details and pictures from the 2016 Indiana Lions State Convention at www.indianalionsconvention.org 

 

See  

 

Fellow Lions: Let’s have a great start for this new Lion Year and show our support to DG Trea and the Winslow Lions Club. 
 

The Winslow Lions Club and DGE Trea McCandless cordially invites your clubs to celebrate the beginning of a new Lion Year by 

attending District 25-E’s Banner Night planned for Saturday, July 16.  IPID Linda Tincher will be our Emcee and DG 

Trea will tell the story of Mr. Stanley Nelson, a Korean War Prisoner of War (POW). 
 

Location: Glezen Revival Center, 245 S Glezen Center St., Petersburg, IN 47567 (between Petersburg & Oakland City just east of 
Hwy 57: turn east on to West Glezen Park Street across from the Village Inn, travel 2 blocks to Revival Center) 
 

Time: 
Social:                      5pm (EST) 

                Program/Dinner:   6pm (EST) 
 

Menu: Baked ham, fried chicken mashed potatoes with brown gravy, green beans, winter mix, macaroni & cheese, salad, dinner 
roll, ice tea, lemonade, & cake for dessert 
 

Cost:      $20 / person 
50/50, Silent Auction, Door Prizes, and open auction of 1 week (August 2016 – July 2017) of PCC Jeff & ZC Sheryl Schafer’s lake 
house on beautiful Houghton Lake in northern Michigan.  Must be present to bid and starting bid is $350. Proceeds from the 
auction of the lake house (only) will be directly donated to Leader Dogs for the Blind. 
 

Attire: Lion casual dress 
 

RSVPs are due by Tuesday July 12, 2016 email rjkaiser1510@yahoo.com or call CT Richard Kaiser 812-204-2518. 
 

See our website at www.lions25e.org and don’t forget to bring your banner! 

http://www.indianalionsconvention.org/
mailto:rjkaiser1510@yahoo.com
http://www.lions25e.org/
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  Shoals Lions Club 

Shoals Lion’s Installation Dinner was held on June 13.  Photo on left is of outgoing President Theresa Fuhrman,  

Lion George Aldred receiving a half century award, & DG Glen Georges.  Photo on right is of new President Lion 

Matt Sullivan, new member Lion Audra Deckard, & DG Glen Georges 

Oakland City Lions 

Left Photo: ZC Sue Leffler receiving the Lion of the Year Award.  Right Photo: 1VDG Keith Thomas 

installed new officers at the Oakland City Lions Club. 

Left Photo: The Salem Lions Club are selling their 90th Anniversary 

Knife for $45.  It has an oak handle, blade is made in the USA, and 

engraved with “Salem Lions Club 2016, 90th Anniversary.”  Please 

contact PDG Mark Clark at m.d.clark106@gmail.com.  Payment is 

due on delivery. 

Salem Lions Club 90th Anniversary Knife 

mailto:m.d.clark106@gmail.com
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Salem Lions Club celebrated their 90th 
Anniversary on May 12, 2016. 
 
Top Left Photo: PID Joe Marcheggiani as 
as the guest speaker.  
Photo Above: Attendees at the event. 
Left Photo: Induction of new members. Left 
is PDG Mark Clark pinning his wife Lion 
Charlene, and Lion Rondale Brishber 
pinning his wife Lion Cheryl. 
 

Seymour Noon Lions 

Salem Lions Club 90th Anniversary 

Seymour Noon Lions presents WP Woods 
Fellowship Centennial Medallion to Lion Fred 
Moritz.  Lion Fred has been a member of the 
Seymour Noon for 36 years! 
 
From left to right: Lion Fred Moritz, Lion Richard 
Beatty (last year’s recipient), and Lion Sandy 
Ruane (State WP Woods Chairperson) 
 
 

Fayetteville Community Lions 

Fayetteville Community Lions Pete & Mary Pritchett 
constructed two picnic tables for the Fayetteville 
Community Park 
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Bloomington Lions in Action! 

Update from Bloomington Lions Club 

The Bloomington Lions Club was particularly busy in the spring, and this one has been no exception. Not only 

did Club President Lion Dixie Patterson take the lead on our Bingo Fundraiser, but Lions Dale and Jerri Hepfer 

gathered us to make chili for the Homeward Bound Walk, and Lions Paul and Betty Schoonmaker and Lion 

Barb Buker share the work of gathering and delivering car loads of glasses and hearing aids to the State. Most 

recently, we hosted our annual Scholarship Banquet for local high school students, in partnership with the 

Foundation for the Monroe County School Corporation.  

Add to that, more than a dozen of our club were extras in a bingo scene for the film “The Good Catholic” that 

was shot here in Bloomington in late January. Lion Ryan Juszkiewicz was the first assistant director on this 

family-friendly film, which featured actors John C. McGinley and Danny Glover. Lion Ryan also made a short 

promotional video for our club’s Facebook page and website in honor of the Centennial.  

Top Left Photo: Lion Ryan Juszkiewicz directing the extras, which include Lions Russ Working, Aileen 

Scales, Phyllis Durnal, Pat McCormick, Gary Arvin, and Ed Hitchcock.  

Top Right Photo: A shot of the leads in the front row, while Lions Lions Russ Working, Ailleen Scales, Gary 

Arvin, Ed Hitchcock, Phyllis Durnal, and Pat McCormick are in the background crowd.  

Center Photo: A shot of Lions Gary Arvin and Ed Hitchcock with another community member as it was being 

shot.  

https://vimeo.com/163594137
https://vimeo.com/163594137


 

 

Southwest Indiana Lions Serving 22 Counties and 65 Clubs! 

 www.lions25e.org  

 

  
Please check your calendars and sign up to work at the Indiana State Fair.  Over 150 positions have been 

filled, with around 600 left.  It is very easy to do, just go to the indianalionsfoundationmd25.org website, pick 

a day, click and enter your information.  An email confirming your sign-up will be sent to you almost 

immediately.  This is a great way for you or your club to earn credits for the centennial WP Woods 

medallion!  This is also one of the ways the foundation receives funding to give grants to clubs who need 

help with their projects.  If you would like more information about the Indiana Lions Foundation, please feel 

free to contact your trustees.  - Erica Thomas, Foundation Trustee 
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                                      SAVE THE DATE! 

OPERATION KIDSIGHT WILL BE CONDUCTING A CAMERA 

AND PROCEDURE TRAINING ON  

SATURDAY, JULY 23, 2016 

AT THE STATE OFFICE. 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION CONCERNING REFERRAL 

CRITERIA AND CHANGES TO CONSENT FORM WILL BE 

PRESENTED 

MORE INFORMATION COMING CLOSER TO THE DATE 

QUESTIONS:  CONTACT SHEILA AT 

317-220-8486 OR kidsight@att.net 
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DG Trea McCandless 
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Past – Present – Future.  Together We’ll Grow Stronger.  Just Ask One! 
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